Response of Skechers USA to concerns regarding labour conditions at Kingmaker Footwear’s Zhuhai, China, Factory

31 August 2005

[Skechers USA sent the following by email to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to these two items:

· “Footwear Supplier in China Creates Web of Deceit to Cover Up Labour Abuses” - International Textile, Garment and Leather Workers’ Federation (ITGLWF) (9 August 2005) 

· “The Kingmaker Company’s Factory in Zhuhai, China: Stolen Wages, Unfair Labor Practices”, China Labor Watch (June 2005)
Links to these items and the response of Kingmaker Footwear may be found here: 

http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/846391]

We are in receipt of your e-mail regarding Kingmaker, identifying various issues with respect to labor practices and we, as always, take these matters very seriously.

You should know that we are already on top of this issue.

We have received several letters from other subscribers to China Labor Watch in the very recent past that alleged similar labor problems, and upon receipt of such correspondence, we immediately requested independent third party audits of our contract manufacturers including Kingmaker.

We have also asked certain manufacturers to answer allegations of illegal practices raised by China Labor Watch.

We require our independent contract manufacturers, suppliers and licensees to operate in compliance with applicable United States and foreign laws and regulations.  If the third party audits reveal that any of our contract manufacturers are violating labor or other laws or diverges from those labor practices generally accepted as ethical in the United States, we intend to address such violations and/or deficiencies with those manufacturers.  If they are unable to remedy violations of labor laws and deficiencies of labor practices to our satisfaction, we will re-evaluate our relationships with those manufacturers. 

If you have any further comments or questions regarding our labor policies and procedures in China, please do not hesitate to contact me.
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